
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

AUDIT COMMITTEE

HELD ON 8 APRIL 2009
                                                                                                                                                                                                       

AUC.23/09
2008/9 FINAL ACCOUNTS PROCESS

The Director of Corporate Services report CORP.8/09 on the progress of the 2008/09 Final Accounts process was circulated. 

The Technical Accountant informed Members that the Council’s Statement of Accounts was now being prepared and would be submitted to the Audit Committee in June.  He drew Members attention to the requirement, as part of the close down process, for the Council to undertake a re-valuation exercise of its fixed assets to ensure that they were recorded in the Council’s balance sheet at the correct values.  He added that external valuers were being appointed to undertake this work and whilst it had been originally envisaged that the work would be completed by mid-April it was now likely that the information would not be supplied before the 11th May.  Members were advised that this posed a risk to the timely production of the Final Statements.  

The Technical Accountant also advised Members of the need to prepare budgets and statements on the International Financial Reporting Standards basis which would have a significant impact on the Council and the information used to prepare both the Statement of Accounts and its budgets.  He added that this would be a significant drain on the resources within the Financial Services Section and would require outstanding holiday and flexi balances to be quantified as at the year end and the treatment of Leases would also need to be split between the land and buildings elements.

He informed Members that the Council had approximately 850 Leases for land and property and it was proposed to commission 

PriceWaterhouseCoopers to undertake this work as part of the Service Credit which the Council currently enjoyed with PriceWaterhouseCoopers.

Members in considering the report noted the reference in the Action Plan to the work on replacing the Asset Register and noted the proposed implementation date 31 March 2010.  The Technical Accountant informed Members of the work which was presently being carried out in that regard.

RESOLVED – (1)
That the report be received and noted.

(2)
That the report be referred to the Executive and the Executive’s attention be drawn to the key risk areas identified within the report and the high risk areas included within the Action Plan as the Audit Committee had concerns with regard to the risks which these posed to the City Council and the timescales for addressing these risks.







